April 2, 2012

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Town Council was called to order at 7:02 pm with the following
members present: Mayor Matt Hull, Assistant Mayor Barry Levey, Council Members Richard Walton,
Victoria Gudeman and Tim Robertson and Town Administrator Rick Bishop.

Minutes from March 6, 2012 were read and approved.
General Fund Report was $301,022.30.

Dedicating the ball field to Lee Brandenburg with a sign was discussed. Mayor Hull informed the Council
that the ballpark was sold to the Town for $10.00 by Mildred Taylor. Mr. Levey would work on the
wording for the sign and the Council would need to consider where at the ball field to place the sign.

Mr. Bishop informed the Mayor & Council that the ordinance to accept the first three storm water
management ponds in Cannon Ridge had not been received from Ed Kuczynski’s office and was expected
for the next meeting.

The amended bond resolution for the water infrastructure upgrades was introduced. It was amended to
reflect the changes in the interest rate, closing date and quarterly payment. Mr. Levey made a motion to
adopt the resolution. Mr. Walton seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Because the election was being held on the first Monday in May, Mr. Levey made a motion to schedule the
May Mayor & Council meeting to Tuesday, May 8, 2012 at 7:00pm in Town Hall. Mr. Walton seconded.
The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Bishop would look into what would need to be done to adjust the charter so future elections could be
held on Saturday.

The Mayor and Council declined the offer from Sharpsburg & Boonsboro to participate in their respective
parades.

Mr. Robertson made a motion to donate $100.00 to the Lupus Foundation in care of Cindy Brandenburg.
Mr. Walton seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30p.m.
Submitted,

Richard Bishop
Town Administrator



